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October 22, 2003

Lisa Burcham
Associate Director
Historic Preservation Division
801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000
Washington, DC 20002
Re: Inappropriate commercial advertising at 918, 920, and 922 Constitution Avenue, NE 
Dear Ms. Burcham,

ANC 6A would like to call your attention to inappropriate and possibly illegal commercial advertising in the Capitol Hill Historic District at 918, 920, and 922 Constitution Avenue, NE. You may recognize these addresses as the site of residential construction activity that concluded this summer.
First, there is a small billboard (approximately 3 feet by 4 feet) in the tree strip area between the street and sidewalk at 918 Constitution Avenue, NE. This billboard, which is located in public space, has the name, logo, and website address of the builder: Bogdan Builders.
Second, there is another small billboard of approximately the same dimensions in the front yard of 918 Constitution Avenue, NE. This billboard, also located in public space, advertises the project financer: Bank of America. There are two “For Rent” signs affixed to this billboard.

Third, all three rowhouses have large address plaques (approximately 14 inches by 14 inches) that contain the builder’s name, logo, and a statement that the buildings were either “Built by Bogdan Builders in 2003” or “Restored by Bogdan Builders in 2003.” Although these plaques were installed as part of new construction and renovation, I was informed by Steve Callcott of your office that these plaques were not part of approved plans. Despite notification of your office on July14, 2003 that these plaques exceed the 12x12 inch standard for address plaques and contain commercial advertising (see attachment), no action has been taken.
If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice at 202-544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:  Nancy Metzger, Capitol Hill Restoration Society
ATTACHMENT

--- Cody Rice <rice_cody@yahoo.com> wrote:

> Date: Mon, 14 Jul 2003 07:16:25 -0700 (PDT)

> From: Cody Rice <rice_cody@yahoo.com>

> Subject: Re: FW: FW: Address plaques on 918-922 Constitution Ave NE

> To: "Paulus, Emily (OP)" <Emily.Paulus@dc.gov>

> CC: Steve Callcott <steve.callcott@dc.gov>

> 

> Emily,

> 

> The address plaques on each of the three buildings are close to 14" x 14". > I measured. What's more, they incorporate what is essentially advertising
> for Bogdan Builders on the facade of the rowhouses. See attached photos for > 918 and 920. I think Steve will particularly appreciate the "Restored

> by..." wording.
>
> I think you should send out an inspector.

> 

> Cody Rice

> 6A03 

> 

> --- "Paulus, Emily (OP)" <Emily.Paulus@dc.gov>

> wrote:

> > Cody,

> >  

> > Please see response below from Steve Callcott, the staff person who

> > reviewed this project.  If you think the plaques exceed 12" by 12",
> > let me know and we can send out an inspector.  Thanks.

> >  

> > Emily L. Paulus

> > Architectural Historian

> > DC Historic Preservation Office

> > 801 North Capitol Street, NE, 3rd Floor

> > Washington, DC  20002

> > 202.442.8845 p

> > 202.535.2497 f

>

> > -----Original Message-----

> > From: SCallcott@aol.com [mailto:SCallcott@aol.com]

> > Sent: Thursday, July 10, 2003 9:50 AM

> > To: Emily.Paulus@dc.gov
> > Subject: Re: FW: Address plaques on 918-922 Constitution Ave NE

> >  

> > They were not on the plans.  However, if they are 12" x 12" or less, they > > do not require a DC building permit.

> > 

> > Steve Callcott

> > DC Historic Preservation Office

> > 801 N. Capitol Street, NE  Suite 3000

> > Washington, DC 20002

> > 202-442-8846

> > 202-535-2497 (fax)
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